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Needle Notes July 2021 
Flying Needles Quilt Guild, Inc. 
P.O. Box 1652 
Niceville, Florida 32588 
needlenotes@cox.net 
www.flyingneedlesquiltguild.org 

page 

Points of Contacts 

President Pam Cortner 850-243-8934 

1st V.P.  Deborah Moen 850-218-6607 

2nd V.P. Liz Barnes 678-640-1104 

Secretary  Margaret Jacobs 850-460-4968 

Treasurer Anne Johnson 850-712-5830 

July  Program 

"Secret Fabric Exchange"  
Put your name and a half yard of fabric in a provided paper bag.  Then randomly a bag will be re-

turned to you.  Check to make certain it isn't your fabric in the bag.  Shh...keep the fabric secret and 
take the fabric home.  Enjoy crafting something special.  Finally bring back the fabric creation at 

the November General  Meeting. 

July Workshop 

Kathy Everett, mitered borders & flanged binding 

July 

Door Prizes Hostess 

Grace Grimsley Diane Roberson 

Mark Your Calendars 
July  1—-Board Meeting / Sit-n-Sew 
July 8—General Meeting  
July 15— Community Service workshop 
July 22 —Workshop 
July 29—Fundraiser/Community Service 

Thanks to all the ladies who don't sign up but still provide us with delicious things to 
eat and also door prizes!!  Also, thanks to you also for all your help in the kitchen. 
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Needle Notes 

July 
Birthdays 

 
  Davis, Betty   7 

  Congleton, Sandra  10 
  Schauer, Angel  14 
  Joswick, LuAnn  15 
  Willoughby, Bobbi  15 
  Kruschke, Sherry  18 
  Olig, Doris   21 
  Stitt, Sheila   22 
  Ripp, Carolyn  24 

    McDonough, Dawn   29 
 

 
     

June Attendance 
 

 Ladies...  WOW!!  The stash from Betty Davies was       
almost as much of a draw as the “Bring Your Favorite 
Quilt” program!!  Excellent turnout, I thought. 
  
   45 members 
     1 returning member 
_____ 
   46 TOTAL 

June's strips were won by Penny 
Maus.  June’s strip club and friend-
ship blocks will be floral. 

UFO for July is #10 

“Row by Row - the project box you 
picked up at the June general meeting is 
due at the August general meeting.” 

Please add to your Membership: 
Joni Haught 
197 Highland Street  
Valparaiso, FL 32580  
850-678-5950 
herbhaught@valp.net   

In preparation for our Annual Meeting in September, 
we are collecting nominations and volunteers for the 
2022 Board of Directors. If you are interested in serv-
ing or wish to nominate someone, please contact a 
member of the Nominating Committee. Refer to our 
bylaws (found on our website) for a description and 
list of duties for each board position. 
Nominating Committee: 
Peggy Murrell, 719-244-8456, 
pmurrell.co@gmail.com 
Pam Cortner, 850-243-8934 
fostersfox@cox.net  
Kaye Joachim, 713-382-0452, 
k.joachim1950@gmail.com   
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The FNQG making a donation of 14 receiving  blankets, 5 bibs, & 5 grab blankets, 20 draw string 
bags to Catholic Charities. Way to go! 
 



President’s Note, July 2021 
 

   It’s great to see some of our former members 
joining again. Welcome back Joni Haught! 
   As stated in the June general meeting I am asking 
for someone to organize our Boutique and represent 
us at the 27th Annual Oktoberfest in September. The 
dates are 9/24 & 9/25.  
   The Bi-Laws/SOPP Committee will have the 
proposed changes in next month’s newsletter. Also, 
Peggy Murrell, Kaye Joachim and Pam Cortner (ha! 
that’s me!) are the Nominating Committee. We ask 
that you contact any one of us to volunteer for the 
2022 board. Election is at the September annual 
meeting, 9/9/21. 
   Kaye Joachim and her team are progressively 
working on the 2022 reTREAT. Updates will be 
provided monthly at each general meeting until the 
registration packets are available in September. The 
date for the reTREAT is February 25, 26 and 27, 
2022 and it will be held at the Hilton Garden Inn on 
Okaloosa Island. 
   We continue to have interesting and fun programs 
every month as well as workshops. See our website: 
www.flyingneedlesquiltguild.org 
for details regarding each of these categories. 
   Thank you to my awesome Board and all the 
Coordinators and volunteers for keeping Flying 
Needles Quilt Guild aloft.  
        Pam 



Income 2021 Budget May Actual Annual 

Admin/Other/Misc/Donation $500.00 $0.00

BOM Kit Sales $3,000.00 $90.00

Boutique fundraiser $1,000.00 $265.00 $265.00

Community Service $50.00 $0.00

Door Prize Ticket Sales $1,000.00 $83.00 $475.00

Interest $10.00 $0.67

Membership $2,500.00 $100.00 $315.30

2021 Opportunity Quilt $750.00 $300.00 $476.00

2021 QOV Donations $845.00 $0.00

2021 QOV Ticket Sales $850.00 $476.00

Workshops $500.00 $36.00

TOTAL INCOME $11,005.00 $748.00 $2,133.97

EXPENSES
Administration $1,000.00 $851.60

Publicity $500.00 $0.00

BOM Fabric $3,000.00 $0.00

Community Service/Local $1,000.00 $23.00 $37.76

Door Prizes $10.00 $4.00

Historian $75.00 $0.00

Hospitality $175.00 $9.88

Boutique/ fundraising $150.00 $0.00

Meeting Place Rent $2,400.00 $2,400.00

Membership $300.00 $146.15

Membership Appreciation $2,200.00 $0.00

Newsletter $200.00 $21.61

Opportunity Quilt $500.00 $32.15

Programs $400.00 $0.00

QOV $2,500.00 $621.90

Sunshine & Shadows $125.00 $0.00

Web Site Paid till 5/2021 $250.00 $0.00

Workshops $500.00 $208.87

Other/Misc/Donations $50.00 $0.00

TOTAL EXPENSES $15,335.00 $23.00 $4,333.92

Bank Balance $20,414.69

NOTES: ALTERNATE  YEARS

Budgeted Actual

2021 QUILT SHOW $5,000.00 $3,613.00

EXPENSES- Publicity $162.50

Reimbursement Vendors and Entries $3,613.00

2021 QUILT SHOW $5,000.00 -$162.50

FNQG Financial Report as of 5/18/2021



FNQG Board Meeting Minutes 6/3/21 

 Meeting began at 9:00 AM 

 In Attendance: Pam Cortner, Deborah Moen, Anne Johnson, Liz Barnes, Sharon Jacobs, 

Penny Maus, Jo Peppey, and Margaret Jacobs. Guest: Kaye Joachim 

 Deborah Moen 

o August Program  

 Yard Sale- details to come 

o Workshops are set for the next few months 

 We are finalizing the details for the mystery trip 

 Pam 

o We do have a nominating committee 

o The Board will be the committee to review the SOPP 

 They will remain after the board meeting to discuss the proposed 

changes to the SOPP 

 Pot luck-  

o Many people have expressed interest in dishes that were brought to the May 

pot luck  

 Please bring a recipe card to the meeting or submit it to the 

newsletter, if you wish to share.  

 Kaye Joachim 

o Presented several proposed budgets for the upcoming quilt retreat 

 Meeting adjourned at 9:28 AM 

 
 



FNQG General Meeting Minutes 6/10/21 
 

Pam Cortner called the meeting to order at 9:59AM and asked everyone to silence their 

phones. The prayer and pledge were led by Linda Weiss.  

 

Membership- Penny Maus: 46 members were present, with 1 returning members. The 
returning member is Joni Haught. 
 

Newsletter and Minutes: Everyone present received the June Needle Notes. Inputs for the 

July Needle Notes are due June 17 to Jayne Pendergast. Penny Maus moved to approve the 

May board and general meeting minutes as printed in the newsletter, with Keri Kastl 

seconding. Minutes are approved as written.  

 

Treasurer’s Report- Anne Johnson: The financial report was published in the newsletter. 

The current bank balance is $20,414.69.  

 

An application for the 27th Annual Oktoberfest and Arts & Crafts Festival made its way to 

us. We will return to this application at our July meeting.  

 

Strip Club- Grace Grimsley: This month’s strips were won by Penny Maus. The July color 

is florals. Friendship blocks should be made in the same color as the strip club.   

 

The Bi-laws/SOPP Committtee will have the proposed changes in the August newsletter 

(30 days prior to being voted on at the September annual meeting).  

 

Peggy Murrell- The 3 members of the nominating committee are Pam Cortner, Kaye 

Joachim, Peggy Murrell. If you are interested in serving on the board, let a member of the 

nominating committee know. If elected, you’ll shadow the position for October, November, 

and December before beginning in January 2022.  

 

Kaye Joachim- Presented information regarding the 2022 Quilt Retreat. The retreat will be 

held February 25-27, 2022. Linda Weiss, Deborah Moen, and Kaye Joachim checked 

multiple venues before determining that the retreat will be held at the Hilton Garden Inn. 

The goal is to have 75 people in attendance per day. There will be no national teacher; 

classes will be taught by members of the guild. Only 1 vendor will be present at the retreat.  

 

Community Service- Linda Weiss would like to thank everyone who has been showing up 

to workshops, turning things in, and contributing to our community service programs. We 

will be working on pillowcase kits and layering quilts at the next workshop. Last week, 14 

receiving blankets, 5 grab blankets, 4 bibs, and 20 bags were donated to Catholic charities. 

 

QOV Update- Barbi Oulette will be presenting at the Crestview VFW on June 26 at 1 PM.  



FNQG General Meeting Minutes 6/10/21 
 

Barbi also has a new charity project that we will be participating in called Hearts Apart. It is 

for children with parent(s) being deployed for the first time. The target group is 

kindergarten to 5th grade.  

 

Program: Deborah Moen. This month’s program is bring your favorite quilt. Many people 

participated, and it was delightful to see the variation in projects that were shown off. The 

program for July is a secret fabric exchange. Bring a ½ yard of your own fabric if you wish 

to participate. In August, we will be having a yard sale. Each space is 50” x 50”, and there 

are 20 total spaces.  

 

Workshops: Pam Cortner for Liz Barnes 

The workshop this month, June 24, will be an American Flag, with a focus on Prairie Points. 

The July workshop, July 22, will cover Flange Binding and Mitered borders and be taught by 

Kathy Everett. The August workshop, August 26, will be a QOV workshop taught by Ginger 

Maddox. September 23 will be our Mystery Trip.  

 

December Block Reminder- Jo Peppey will be picking up blocks in August. 

 

Sunshine & Shadows- Nancy Kramer. 4 cards were mailed: 2 get-well soon and 2 

sympathy cards. 

 

Ginger Maddox will be having a sewing sale of Miss Billie’s stash. July 2nd, from 5-7 will be 

the quilt guild preview. July 3, from 8-12 will be open to the public.  

 

Bunny Orr-Opportunity Quilt Update. It is currently being displayed at A Quilter’s Place 

before being displayed at The Sewing Center Around the Block and Margie’s.  

 

Birthdays: June birthdays were recognized, and Patty Roof won the drawing. Thank you to 

The Sewing Center Around the Block for donating the birthday fat quarter bundles each 

month! 

 

Announcements: The newsletter can be used to sell items, share recipes, and tell jokes. 

Please consider sharing your recipes from the May potluck. There is a new sewing store 

opening in Milton called My Sewing Barn. There is a barn full of quilting supplies, including 

a Koala cutting table in Holt. Ginger will be organizing a road trip there. The deadline to let 

Ginger know you are coming is June 24. The trip will be on June 29.  

 

UFO: Margaret Jacobs and Ruth Johnson had a finished project to share. UFO #10 is due in 

July.  

 



FNQG General Meeting Minutes 6/10/21 
 

Show & Tell: Please see our Facebook page and website for pictures from Show & Tell.  

 

Door Prizes: Konnie Glaze drew tickets for door prizes and thanks those who assisted in 

distribution of the prizes. Thank you to all who bring door prizes even if not signed up.   

 

Meeting was adjourned at 11:57AM.  

 

Respectfully submitted by Margaret Jacobs 

 
 



June 2021 
Show ‘n’ Tell 

Anne Johnson and her 3 quilts -- Blue 

Strip Twist, Summer Kaleidoscope, and 

Purple Twist 

Cindy Vines and her Stress Quilt that got 
her through 3 advanced degrees….. and 
the sewing machine pad and thread catch-
er from Liz Barnes’ recent workshop. 

Barbara Roberts and her Inside Out 
bag, and her pouch 

Anne-Marie Wilkerson and 

her ladies on the beach! 

Cindy Vines helping 
with display 



Gail Menard and her award-winning Glacier 
Star, and her puppy quilt that is NOT for sale! 

Jackie Youngblood 

Carolyn Tillburg found this at her mom’s 
home, and guesses it was her baby blanket Betty Davis made the cross-stitch 

blocks in her quilt 

Deborah Moen shared the patri-
otic jacket from 1992 when she 
was in Germany and England 

Diane Roberson with her pouches 

Kathy Crews and her Square in a Square quilt 
Kaye Joachim’s second quilt she 

ever made, while in Qatar in 2006.  
English paper pieced by hand for 

225 squares! 



LeMoyne Star quilt 

Kaye Joachim and her historical Underground 
Railroad quilt for a special gift 

Deb Chilcote’s first t-shirt 
quilt, made of granddaugh-

ter’s first year shirts/
onesies 

Laura Goebel and her Log Cabin Angel quilt 

Deb Chilcote’s “Stars Align” quilt, 
from a pattern in a quilt maga-
zine she picked up on the Free 
table! 

Linda Weiss 

Vest and 

wallhanging  

Margaret Jacobs with a pillow made for a friend….. and Margaret’s first 
quilt she made at the age of 4! 



Pam Cortner and her 
Magic Carpet rug 

Linda Weiss and her patriotic Log 
Cabin, front and back  

Margaret Jacobs’ grandmother liked 
lighthouses (which are embroidered 
on the blocks) 

Nancy Kramer and her patriotic quilt that was paper 
pieced -- pattern was Moda “Hamptons” 

Diane Roberson 
made this beautiful 
Winding Ways quilt 
to donate to the 
QOV Foundation in 
a previous quilt 
guild, only to be 
presented with it 
as a QOV for her 
later! 

Paulena Melvin made 
this for her son 

Theresa Atkinson taught her sister how to quilt, 
and this was her sister’s first quilt.   



Ruth Johnson and  
another patriotic quilt! 

Peggy Murrell made this beau-

Sandra Congleton showed us her pieced hexagon flow-
ers for a Grandmother’s Flower Garden,  and a quilt 
called “Oh, My Stars”! 

Kerry Kastl 

Carolyn Tillburg 
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